
 

 

Event Report - Rooters vs. Rockers Petanque Challenge 

The 6th annual Petanque Challenge between 

the Rootes Group Car Club (Rooters) and 

Woodend Hanging Rock Petanque Club 

(Rockers) was held on Sunday 21st October 

2018 at Hanging Rock (of course!).   

This is an annual invitation event to other clubs, 

and Ray and I are always a little torn between 

attending as members of the Rootes Group Car 

Club or flying the flag for the Humber Car Club 

of Vic. We elected to represent the HCCV. It 

was lovely to catch up with Bernie and Jo 

Meehan, who were driving their gorgeous Se-

ries V Super Snipe, and we had the only two 

Humbers at the event. 

Although the day started out decidedly chilly, 

the weather was kind to us. The food was 

amazing! Fresh scones, cream and jam for 

morning tea, magnificent freshly cooked paella 

for lunch, and the dessert table was to die for. 

Ray played his usual valiant game but sadly 

was not a winner this year. Also as usual, I 

piked out of competition and spectated, with my 

crossword puzzle and red wine in hand! 

The winners were (drum roll) ROOTERS!!!  

Lotte 



 

 


